
 

 

 

 

Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ, June 3, 2018 

COLLECTIONS A LETTER FROM MONSIGNOR 

Dear Parishioners, 

                Thank you for the prayers during my annual retreat.  The retreat, 
though short was very good.  It was a great time to rest and pray and I also 
had the opportunity to talk with some of the priests that I don’t get a chance 
to see very often.  The focus of the retreat was the spiritual exercises of St. 
Ignatius which takes us through the death of sin and the resurrection to new 
life.  The Jesuit that led the retreat had meditations for us each day and then 
we had the rest of the day for quiet reflection and prayer. 

                I spent a lot of time reading and I brought a number of books, but 
only read one.  I cannot remember who mentioned to me last week how 
much they enjoyed the book that was given at Lent; “The case for Jesus”.  I 
didn’t persevere in reading the book during Lent.  I started it because I was 
interested in one particular topic and I thought I knew what this book is about 
and put it aside and didn’t return to it during Lent.  After hearing the excited 
review of the book, I thought I should take this with me on retreat, and I read 
almost the entire book during the retreat. 

                There are a number of things in the book that I think are very perti-
nent to parish life, but the most important question posed and that needs to 
be answered by every person is, who is Jesus, and what does He want from 
us?  Once we acknowledge that Jesus is truly God, and that He has a plan for 
each of us, then we need to ask the question, what does he want for 
me?  The most common topic that Jesus preached about is the Kingdom of 
God.  He teaches that the Kingdom of God is among us, and that we are 
called to be members of His body building up the Kingdom of God.  Do we 
view our lives in this way.  If you haven’t read that book, I think you better 
pick it up and don’t set it down until you’ve completed it.  It is a life changing 
message! 

                Thank you to all who worked so hard to make the arrangements for 
the Parish Retreat!  I know that it wouldn’t have gone as well as it did without 
your hard work. 

                Also, Deacon Alan Phan will be here on June 11, and will possibly be 
here for the June 10th weekend Masses.  I’m looking forward to getting him 
involved in the life of the parish.  God Bless all of you. 

 

Msgr. Tucker  

What is God asking of me?  

Our response to the Lord last week 

Adult: $7818.00       Plate: $249.00 

Youth:  $ 57.25      E-Tithing:  $ 631.00 

  Other:  $ 99.00     

 

Please keep in your prayers the repose of the souls of 
those who passed away from our parish in the  

months of April and May. 
 

Randy Skoda - 04/27/2018 
Mildred Solis - 05/19/2018 

 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord  

Check out http://formed.org   

Password:  XGWYQP 

Tweet from Pope Francis 

The Eucharist contains all the flavour of 

Jesus’ words and deeds, the taste of His 

Death and Resurrection, the fragrance of 

His Spirit. 

-Pope Francis @ Pontifex 
May 31, 2018 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

GIVE US A CALL 

UPCOMING PARISH & SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 
June 
12  Finance Meeting  
13 Mass at Brookdale 
18 KC Meeting - 7:30 p.m. (Library) 
19 Parish Council Meeting - 7 p.m. 
20 Mass at Sunrise - 1:30 p.m. 
20  Mass at Crestview - 2:30 p.m. 
27  Mass at Ridgewood - 1:00 p.m. 

July 
16  KC Meeting - 7:30 p.m. (Library) 
18 PCCW Pie Making - 6:30 p.m. 

TOTUS TUUS REMINDERS 

 

Sack Lunches:  Children and helpers need to 

bring sack lunches each day, which should in-

clude their own drink. 

 

Each Family is asked to donate 2 dozen cook-

ies or bars. (PLEASE NO INGREDIENTS 

WITH NUTS.) Please bring on Monday of 

Totus Tuus.  

 

Sessions are June 4-8 for children entering Gr. 

1-8 in Fall 2018. High School Sessions will be 

the evenings of June 3-7 for all entering Gr. 9-

12 this Fall 2018.  Contact Person: Carmen 

Brown (402-643-3521) or 

(carmenbrowndre@gmail.com) 

Needed:  Someone to 
run our hot lunch pro-
gram.  We have volun-
teers to help & are in 
need of a coordinator 

which is a paid position 
 

Contact Msgr. Tucker if  
interested at 

402-643-3421 

This Week’s Mass Schedule 

Monday, June 4th - 11:30 AM Mass 

Tuesday, June 5th - 11:30 AM Mass 

Wednesday, June 6th - 11:30 AM MASS 

Thursday, June 7th - 11:30 AM MASS 

Friday, June 8th - 11:30 AM MASS 

Saturday, June 9th -  8:00 AM MASS 

Attention SVDP School Families 

We still have some of the Yearbooks left for 2016-
2017. The price is $10. Please call the school office 

@ 402-643-9525 to purchase. 

 Look at the tabernacle -- 

see how much this love means 

now.  Do I know that?  Is 

my heart so clean that I can 

see Jesus there? 
--St. Teresa of Calcutta 

Firehawks Club Winners 

The St. Vincent PTO and Students would like to thank 

all who purchased tickets for the Firehawks Club Fund-

raiser.  Listed below are the June winners!  Good luck 

to all who have yet to win.  Maybe it will be your lucky 

day next month.  

$100 - Karen Dvorak 

$50 -  Larry & Jeanne Happ 

$50 - Scott Wynegar 

$35 - Justin Pekarek 

$35 - Jaci Pekarek 

$25 - Sharon Rief 

$25 - Kelly Dingwell 

$15 - Janet Pahl  

$15 - Angela Fulton 

In June the funds are being used to help purchase 10 

additional I-Pads and a cart for the St Vincent de Paul 

School Computer Lab.  This will greatly improve the stu-

dents use of technology in the classroom.   

PCCW Dues Drive  
Thanks  to all of you who took the initiative to pay your 
dues.  The money helps defray the expenses of  the 
supplies used for making  pies.  The pies will be sold by 
the piece  or whole at the Seward County Fair in Au-
gust.  If you do yet plan to help support your organiza-
tion, a check or $10 cash  can be placed in an envelope 
and put in the offertory basket as the display will be 
taken down very soon.  Thank you for your support. Mass at Loma 

Mass will be said at the St. Luke Czech Shrine in Loma 
on Sunday, June 10, at 2:00 p.m.  The Ostry Family Sing-
ers will lead the hymns in Czech. 

mailto:carmenbrowndre@gmail.com
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MASS TIMES: 

FOR DAILY MASS TIMES PLEASE CALL (402) 643-3421 

SATURDAY 5:30 PM | SUNDAY 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM 

CONFESSION TIMES: 

MONDAY THRU FRIDAY 20 MINUTES BEFORE 7:00 AM DAILY MASS 

SATURDAY 20 MINUTES BEFORE 8:00 AM MASS & 4:30 TO 5:20 PM 

SUNDAY 7:30 TO 7:50 AM & 9:30 TO 9:50 AM 

LAY MINISTER SCHEDULE: 

SATURDAY JUNE 9 | 5:30 PM 

ACOLYTE  Mike Hurt, Tom McHale 

SERVERS  Zach Vrbka, Finn Hochstein, Franklin Broadwell 

LECTOR  Paula Gooder 

GREETERS Bill Morse, Mike Murphy 

CANTOR  Joyce Smith 
 

SUNDAY  JUNE 10 | 8:00 AM 

ACOLYTE  Scott Wanetka, Peter Ruhl 

SERVERS  Ben & Jake Wanetka, Cale Oborny 

LECTOR  Andy Breiner 

GREETERS Tim & Marilu Fichtner 

CANTOR  Karen Coufal 

SUNDAY  JUNE 10 | 10:00 AM 

ACOLYTE  Aaron Kenning, Terry Wehrs 

SERVERS  PJ Schaben, Joey Kenning, Max Peery 

LECTOR  Mark Suhr 

GREETERS Mitch Marshall Family 

CANTOR  Jake Marshall 
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MASS INTENTIONS: 

MONDAY, JUNE 4 
11:30 AM:     †Deceased Louis Zegers Family  

TUESDAY, JUNE 5 
11:30 AM:    †Grant Mullally/ M & L Peery     
 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6 
11:30 AM:    †Delores Ouellette/ Randy & Pat Sanley 
 

THURSDAY, JUNE 7 

11:30 AM:    †Richard Moravec/ Marcy Coufal 
 

FRIDAY,  JUNE 8 

11:30 AM:    †Alan Hofer/ Peggy Bauer 

SATURDAY, JUNE 9 

8:00 AM :  Special intentions of T.M. 

5:30 PM :  †John Peters/ Lorraine Jirovsky 

SUNDAY, JUNE 10 

8:00 AM :   For All Parishioners 

10:00 AM : †Mark Hardesty/ AJ & Margaret Spatz 


